
 Town of Killingworth  
Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Commission 

Killingworth, Connecticut 06419 
 

SPECIAL MEETING (SITE VISITS) 
Thursday August 22, 2024 

3:00 p.m.  

Meeting started at 157 Rte 81(#W-29) and then proceeded to 31 Robin Lane        

(#W-31) 

 
157 Rte. 81 (#W-29) Michael & Deborah Cassella permit application for already-constructed 
storage bins in regulated area. 
 
 
Members present:   C. Plum, E. Pizzuto, C. Reimers. 
.                               
   
Non Members Michael Cassella, Property owner 
 
 
Members toured the site. Issues discussed with the property owner included location of material 
equipment storage and proximity to wetlands and potential for stormwater runoff. The property was 
very stable all surfaces were covered with gravel or crushed stone. There were no detrimental impacts 
to adjacent wetlands observed. 
 
3:30 p.pm. 
31 Robin Lane (#W-31) Geoffrey and Annette Cook permit application for an in-ground pool, 

 
Members present: Same as above 
 
Non Members: Geoffrey Cook  
 
 
Members toured The property. The waterbody previously described by the owner as a vernal pool 
was draining through a pipe to an adjacent wetland area and appears to be created by a low dam on 
an intermittent stream. The proposed inground pool is on the opposite side of the house and at a 
considerable distance from the waterbody. It is not likely to present a  negative impact. 
 
Meeting concluded 4:00 p.pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ernest Pizzuto 
Commission Secretary/Treasurer 


